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Comments for Public Posting: Honorable Councilmembers, I enthusiastically support the
creation of a permanent slow streets program in the City of Los
Angeles! Slow Streets are one of the most popular programs the
city has ever created. By making the program permanent, giving it
a framework for expansion (including synching with our Mobility
Plan), and properly funding it, we can make our neighborhood
streets much safer and quieter. Please support this item!



